## Memo

To:

File

February 6, 2009

Dillet Logal

8:45am

From:

DeWitt Logsdon

Subject:

Waynesboro

I telephoned and spoke to Patrick Burns of Waynesboro STP. I explained that if they removed sewage contaminated soil from the ditch leading from the manhole next to their plant they may need a special sewage sludge permit for the landfill. I suggested that they contact James Warren (731-512-1337) out of the Jackson Field Office since their (Waynesboro) sludge, from our understanding, is taken to Decaturville. When they remove the soil they need to protect it from eroding with straw and possibly seed.

I explained that they need at a minimum and as asap to get lime on the sewage until this can be cleaned up.

I explained that their e coli incubator temperature needed to be at 35  $\pm$  0.5C and not 37C as was found last Wednesday. I had in error told him the proper setting was 44  $\pm$  0.2C.

I suggested but did not recommend that they contact for possible assistance, Dwayne Cullpepper of TAUD. He may be able to help with testing or suggest someone who could.